LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 10th February 2014 at 7.30pm.

Apologies.
Cllrs. M. Munro-Hill, J.Warburton and D. Turrell

Those present were the Chairman Cllr Proctor and Cllrs Scott, Crookes, Stephenson, Myers and Chapman.

The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest (if any)  None

E.R.Yorks.Council business (If Cllr is present)  No-one present

Minutes. The minutes of the 13th January 2014 meeting were approved and signed.

Matters arising.
Lundys/Land Registration. Cllr. Proctor has spoken to David Lundy, everything is in order to proceed.  Peter Johnson to sign documents.  AP will sign a separate document verifying that nothing has changed.

Brad Webster/Parish Approval of Equalities and H/S policies in relation to the Severe Weather Funding Grant.  These two policies to be adopted at this meeting and forwarded to Brad Webster.  AIF.

Correspondence. 
The next meeting of the Flood Liaison Group will be on 30th May 2014 at County Hall at 10am. Details were forwarded to Cllr. Turrell, Flood Liaison Group representative.

East Riding Parish News was forwarded to all councillors.

East Riding Local Plan Allocations Document was forwarded to the parish council. There are no allocations in the Proposed Submission Allocations Document relevant in the parish of Lockington/Aike.

Chairman’ Awards 2014 information was discussed.  No interest.

ERNLLCA newsletter for January 2014 was forwarded to GC.  Cheaper Training course information was received and discussed.  Information also received and discussed regarding the Final Local Government finance settlement.

Planning.
13/03962/TCA Reduce three Leylandii forming a hedge to below the height of telephone line. Draw back overhanging limbs on Beech tree to neighbours garage roof, suitable growth points and up to a height of approx 8m.  Crown reduce Willow tree by 1.5m – 3m to create balanced shape.  Crown lift Poplar tree over garden to 5m and over neighbours garden to 9m.  Four Shilling Piece, 19 Church Lane, Lockington for Mr. Brian Beeney.  No objections.

Accounts.
S. L. Connon was paid £140.10 stipend for February and expenses of £13.30.  Also expenses of £74.19 for printer and ink cartridges.

B. Robinson was paid £38.00 for the printing of the newsletter by Horsley and Dawson.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 10th March 2014 after the APM at 7.00pm.

Cllr. Crookes gave his apologies for the March meeting.

A.O.B.

Information from the NHS was received with posters for display in the notice boards for Lockington/Aike.

The condition of the notice board in Lockington was discussed – this item to be on the March agenda.

Cllr. Proctor had a discussion with Julie Cattle, Lockington Primary School, regarding the poor level of Internet broadband speed with the school and village.

The public meeting in Lockington in September 2012, resulted with insufficient interest in the village for faster broadband for KC to make the investment.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.08pm

